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The Balgowlah Boys Campus Newsletter 

Principal’s Report Week 6 Term 2 2020 

This is the first newsletter post-isolation and I, along with the Balgowlah teaching staff, 
were glad to have the boys back in normal classes. I can only imagine the feelings of 
many of our parents!  

The school has endeavored to implement Covid-19 health protocols with additional daily 
cleaning provision of sanitisers in all areas of the school and regular reminders of correct 
hygiene for the boys. It has been a difficult process, with one staff member describing 
the boys behavior upon return as similar to bear cubs at play; such was their excitement 
to see their friends. 

Teachers have been working hard to enable students that missed work while in isolation 
to catch up. The school has dedicated two additional teachers in the library for learning 
support referrals. These teachers will be able to support boys before school and during 
lessons. As indicated in my last email, there will be no formal half yearly exams for years 
7-10. Teachers will be assessing work that was able to be submitted online as well as 
work being completed now to inform the semester 1 reports, which will be available by 
the end of term.

The P&C have been working hard in the background to support the ongoing improvement 
of the school’s physical environment. They successfully applied for a number of 
government grants. A $50,000 state grant which was dedicated to the installation of a 
shade structure over the basketball courts in the lower playground. Another federal grant 
application was successful for the school to purchase a laser cutter (see TAS Report). 
While a third grant for joint funding grant was approved by the department of education. 
The joint venture will enable a $600,000 budget for the upgrade of the front area of the 
hall. This will provide more space for students to learn and play. As well as enhancing the 
aesthetics of this space. 

The school P&C has also been working with Infrastructure NSW to secure a scope of works 
that will provide an upgrade of 16 classrooms. These upgrades include removal of the 
vermiculite ceilings, renewal of all electrical fittings, painting and new carpet. Finally, we 
have begun construction of a new Science Laboratory in A Block. The new facility will see 
a much needed increase in practical leaning space for science. I commend this newsletter 
to you and hope you enjoy reading of some of the amazing activities your sons are 
participating. 
Paul Sheather 
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HSIE Report 

The HSIE faculty was proud of the way students studying History, Geography and 
Commerce engaged with the remote learning that took place….Well done boys! 
All term 2 assessment will be undertaken online in the CANVAS learning platform. We have 
decided to keep all past assessments open for the next couple of weeks for students that 
have fallen behind. Please ask your son to come and see us in the HSIE staffroom if you 
feel like you they might need extra support in completing this. In the meantime, all HSIE 
teachers are available during classes to help out in any way necessary.  
Below is an outline of the work that students will be doing for the rest of this term 
As always please contact me if have any questions 
Sebastien Hartog  
(Head Teacher HSIE) 

Impact of remote learning on HSIE teaching and learning strategies 

If there is a silver-lining to remote learning in 2020, it is that HSIE teachers were forced 
into the position of revisiting our teaching and learning processes and approach it from a 
more student oriented standpoint. Anyone who can remember first-year University will 
agree that the switch from explicit to self-directed learning requires somewhat of a mental 
hand-brake turn. For many boys in years 7-12 (and their ever-patient parents), this 
potentially presented an even greater challenge and mindset. 
It became clear that for the students to stay somewhat on-track, they would benefit from a 
structure that is simple, engaging, visually stimulating, and process oriented. For teachers, 
The 6-step structure allows teachers a consistent framework to break down and deliver 
each lesson. For students, the ‘chunking’ of each section of the lesson in numerical order 
makes it easier for students to organise and synthesise information. Supporting this layout, 
the icons above each task not only add an ascetic appeal but also serve as a clear visual 
prompt that assists with recall, reactivating focus and comprehension of expectation.  
With remote learning behind us for now, the new challenge is continuing to utilise this 
format in a face-to-face teaching environment. The simplification of lesson instruction bodes 
well for teachers and students alike and the breakdown of a lesson sequence provides an 
ongoing opportunity for pedagogical self-reflection. What can be guaranteed is that we are 
always looking for new and exciting ways to make learning, a more natural, manageable 
and, dare I say, enjoyable experience for the boys and their teachers (both in school and at 
home). 
Mr Boyd 



Below is an example of the new HSIE CANVAS learning sequence referred to by Mr Boyd 

Stage 4 Geography (year 7 and 8) 

In Term 2, Stage 4 Geographers have launched into the topic of Place and Liveability. Over 
the past 5 weeks students have been investigating what makes a place liveable and looked 
at contemporary examples of urban design and associated principles. Students are currently 
examining a range of social, economic and environmental factors that influence a place’s 
liveability. Using this knowledge, students are required to design a liveable suburb of the 
future based on a scenario provided that will work to meet three liveable criteria: 
• Enhance social and cultural factors for residents
• Be environmentally sustainable
• Economically stable for residents
The boys have been working really well applying their newly acquired knowledge of urban
design principles towards their own suburb designs. We look forward to the final products!

Stage 5 Geography (years 9 and 10) 

The boys in Stage 5 Geography over the past term have done so well in demonstrating their 
skills in the use of geographical information systems. In particular, the boys used Google 
MyMaps to show how the consumption of chocolate in our society can have a profound 
impact upon the rainforests and lives of those living in West Africa.  
Now their attention has turned to the future of food production. The boys are investigating 
the challenge of food security in a world where the population is expected to be 10 billion 
by 2050. The sustainable strategies they are exploring will be investigated at length in a 
simulation designed to have the boys play roles within government to strike a balance in 
ensuring food security in a changing global climate. 



 

 
Year 9 History 
 
Firstly, well done to year 9 History students for their engagement in the online work. During 
Term 2 students will be studying World War One. At home doing remote learning students 
studied the Gallipoli and its outcome. At the moment we are studying some of the major 
Western Front battles and the experiences of Australian soldiers. For the end of the term we 
have organised an exciting Treaty of Versailles simulation in which students will act as the 
major participants and decide how to negotiate the post-war peace.  
 
 
Year 10 History 
 
Year 10 History students have started a new topic this term in Migration. Students 
commenced learning about the patterns surrounding migration pre and post WWII and the 
impact it had on the world. The topic then took a more national overview as it looked at 
Australia’s migration patterns in the 20th Century in particular on the White Australia Policy 
and the Vietnam War. Over the period of remote learning, students attempted two quizzes 
with marks going towards their half yearly reports. For the remainder of the term, students 
will look at contemporary migration revolving around the War In Iraq and the Syrian Civil 
War. Moreoever, students will begin to engage in exciting and relevant simulations 
surrounding modern day migration. 
 
 
 
Year 9 Commerce 
 
Students this term are engaging in a business based simulation where they work in small 
groups to develop their own business ideas, which will underpin their Term 2 work. Each 
week students will learn about a different decision that entrepreneurs must make when 
establishing a business and will then decide for their own business. Students decisions will 
ultimately have consequences that will be revealed as the game progresses. Their 
justifications for their choices will also be judged on the level of investor confidence they 
inspire, which will also flow through to a share price for each business.  
 
Year 10 Commerce 
 
 
Students have made a stellar effort working consistently & diligently through the 
‘Employment Issues’ topic covering ‘The Workplace’, ‘Employment Relations’ & ‘Taxation & 
Superannuation’ throughout the remote learning phase. There has been a hand-in task 
associated with each week's work. This term has had 5 directed research tasks to do for 
50% of their half yearly assessment mark. The other 50% is coming from 3 on-line quizzes 
covering each part of the topic; there is a revision lesson between each quiz in weeks 5 & 6. 
Our next topic is ‘Running a business’. It is a pleasure to have such motivated students 
back in class to provide more engagement in class discussions.  
 

 
 



Creative and Performing Arts Report 

Music 

Samba  

The Year 8 Music GATs class took part in a Samba workshop with Bally’s brand new Samba Kit. 

Videos of the workshop can be found on the Bally Boys Facebook page. 

Music Making on Soundtrap 

During Term 1, Year 10 elective students completed an EDM track as part of their unit on Music 
for Dance. Some of our students have kindly allowed us to share their work here and on the 
Bally Boys Facebook Page: 

Ziv Pinco - Walking on the Moon 

Vaughn Prosser - Dunk 

Paul-Loup McGrath - EDM 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lVWI6N-tKUCs3DgXIuMaGh8kNbEsC8Zw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J88GBkSZeJIXMOIyuUrCoJFJElj04zEG/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nmESypI0fH1TV1_3I_1kezQ7OFaye_0I/view?usp=sharing


 

 
Acts for Online Assemblies 
 
The Music Department is after students keen to play in our weekly virtual assemblies. 
Students can play solo or as part of a small band, and all styles of Music are welcome. Please 
see the Music Teachers for more information. 
 
Band Program  
 
Band rehearsals are planned to return in Week 7, according to the original schedule:  
 
Monday 7:30am, School Hall Senior Improvisation Ensemble 

Tuesday 7:30am, School Hall Senior Concert Band 

Wednesday 7:30am, School Hall Junior Improvisation Ensemble 

Thursday 7:30am, School Hall Stage Band 

Friday 7:30am, School Hall Junior Concert Band 

Friday 7:30am, Music Studio Jazz Orchestra 
 
All developments regarding the Band Program will be communicated to parents by the Music 
Department.  
 

 
 
 

Art 
 
 
Year 7 Portraits 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
Year 8 Metropolis Apocalypse Graphic Novels 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Year 9 Portraits 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 10 Canvas Stretching and painting 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Science 
 
 
On behalf of the Science Department I would like to congratulate all the boys in the way they 
stood tall and assisted us in developing our new on-line Science platform during the year of 
the Corona. 
 
I’ll be the first to put my hand up and say that Week 9 last term was an interesting time as we 
transitioned, in just a few days, from an off-line world to a strange new land; a land of 
screens and assessment tasks based around on-line Quizzes. We made mistakes, we learnt 
and we look forward now to implementing our new skill set into our future programs.  
 
I would especially like to thank our Year 11 and 12 teachers who continued to mentor and 
coach our boys, at all hours, to ensure their preparation for the HSC went on with minimal 
disruption. 
 
Over the next few weeks we begin our next cycle of units of work: Year 7 Forces, Year 8 
Electricity, Year 9 Global Patterns and Year 10 Chemistry. Without a doubt the buzz talk at 
home and at school will be about the Science departments cool experiments and our new 
flame thrower. Watch this space.  
 
To see a thousand smiling faces again back at school has been energising for the entire 
community. 
 
Chris O’Neill 
Head of Science 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
NBSC Music Report 

 
 
Offbeat NBSC - Impro Program - is still up and running - ONLINE !! 
 
This is just to let you know that if you are missing your music  
OR want to learn how to improvise, or develop your Impro skills,  
you are eligible to join the Impro Program.  
 
You work at your own pace from beginner to advanced. Any instrument is ok. 
 
Contact: Colin Bright colin@brightmusic.net  0419208974 
Co-ordinator: Renata Grudic: Head Teacher  RENATA.GRUDIC@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

  
P&C Sound Bytes 

Bally P&C welcomes everyone back to Term 2 2020 and hopes that despite social distancing everyone managed some 
rest and relaxation over the holiday break and are now returned to a mix of on line and face to face learning.  The 
P&C has been very busy working remotely on some exciting projects which include: 
 

• Obtaining a DOE grant to fund the Construction of a Covered Learning Area (COLA) 
• Planning a major upgrade to the external area surrounding the School hall also via a grant with an equal amount to be 

funded by the P&C. (there will be future fund raising and ongoing activities to follow to support this) 
• Running and management of school canteen and staff. This a great source of revenue for us which gets put straight 

back into projects to support the boys so please continue to support the use of the canteen 
• The P&C has also set up a tab at a Local Coffee shop to Thank you to our wonderful teachers for their efforts. You can 

donate a coffee by following the link below to our website. 
 
Full details of these projects can be viewed on our P&C website https://www.ballyboys.org/  
 
We are also very keen to understand the skills and talents of our current Bally Parents who might be prepared to 
assist the school from time to time on a project basis. Please can we ask that parents visit this link 
https://www.ballyboys.org/skills to help us create a database of the existing talent within our wonderful parent body. 
We know we have architects, chefs and many more so would love to be able to leverage specific help as required. We 
would be really interested to hear from anyone with a Human Resource/Employment Law or Technology 
backgrounds and a unique opportunity exists right now for any Architects and Surveyors to get involved in the Hall 
upgrade please see our website for more info.  
 
 Mobile Devices in School - The P&C wants your opinion 
 
Do you have an opinion about the use of mobile devices in and around the school? Or not? Either way, 
the P&C is conducting a survey into the use of mobile devices they'd really like as many parents as 
possible to complete the survey. It will take about 10 minutes. To find out more, head over 
to ballyboys.org/mobile-devices 
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